CRVA Meeting 1 July 2014, l
Minutes Cooks River Valley Association on Meeting 1  July 2014 
Venue: Hurlstone Park Bowling Club
Meeting opened 6.30 pm
Attendance:
Chair: John Butcher Minutes: Ann Leahy
Present: John Butcher, Peter Munro, Julie Corkery, Brian Shaw, Ann Leahy, Jennifer Newman, Barney Solomon, Richard Grayson, Jasmine Payget (Cooks River Alliance).
Apologies: Nadia Wheatley (at the Fatima Island council meeting) John Murn.

The meeting began with a welcome to country from Jennifer.
Confirmation of Minutes of Previous Meeting:

Moved by John Butcher, seconded by Richard Grayson

Correspondence:
Peter: Letter of support for Grant Application for Canterbury Public School. Richard to look at a grant application for infrastructure offered by Linda Burney. Land Services Green Globe Awards – award not money, this was deemed to be not worth pursuing.

CRA Reports: Lush Cosmetics
Jasmine reported that Lush Cosmetics have a factory in Charles St Canterbury, and are moving to Villawood. They volunteered to help on the river for 5 days with 7-14 people. The Cooks River Alliance (CRA) organized for them to do two days at Rosedale, two days at Wolli Creek, and one day at Cup and Saucer Creek on 11 July with the Mayor attending. 
T-shirts: 
To be ready within one week from meeting.

Finance:
ING 
$10.765.74 plus cheque $377.62 totaling $11,143.36.

Membership:
Current financial membership is 87 with some paid to 2016. Receipt system needs to be reviewed.
Streamwatch:
Peter reported from the meeting with Rod Kerr, who claimed that the report of 16 Dec 2013 in the SMH was incorrect. SW had never held an intention to increase their overflow licence with the EPA. He went on to explain a new process which will trial in Wolli Creek and Bardwell Park for source testing. Not a punitive but a supportive approach to be taken to correct stormwater connections. This would reduce pressure on sewage by about 40%. Rather than new infrastructure tackling the problem at source may be more effective. Work is going ahead at Cabramatta Creek rebuilding the pumping station. 

Ann reported that a new volunteer, a student from UTS called Maureen has done a test session at Younger Avenue. 
CRA management plan:

Someone is needed to help archive the history of the Cooks River with old photos etc. Peter has photos as well as extensive material from Chris Bartlett. Richard mentioned that Canterbury Council has some of the old material from the CRVA. 
Cooks River Forum:
Jasmine circulated a draft agenda for Cooks River Forum possibly at Canterbury Girls’ High School on Sat 30 August or Sat 13 September. Topics would be River Health, CRVA and Community Groups, Bank Naturalization and work by Sydney Water as well as involvement from the Ethical Communities Council.

The meeting endorsed the concept and the agenda, preferring the date of Sat 13 Sept.

Tossers: – a problem has arisen with the collection of the bottles by the weekend detention people. Kate Maclean would like the bottles from the toss to remain on the bank for a while to draw attention to the problem but the bottles have been collected almost immediately afterwards. Kate and Jasmine to discuss this.
Fatima Island:
Engineer’s report has been done. Nadia was going to the Marrickville Council meeting to discuss solutions. Mangroves to be planted to stabilize the banks but about $450,000 is needed for a 50-year solution of rebuilding walls.
Richardson’s Lookout: 
Mayor Jo Haylen has supported the proposal for a peace park.

Mudcrabs Calendar: Done for next six months. A new cleanup site has been added at Marrickville Golf Course to be run by Martin Purchet. Marrickville Council has been enthusiastic and provided gloves, tools and other equipment.

Bernie Hobbs site at Thornleigh Ave has been closed as Sydney Water are doing restoration work here.

Botany Bay Catchment Alliance: Brian reported about Landing Lights Wetland, great progress on the site and support from Rockdale Council. Next meeting will inspect Sydney Park. The big issue is the F6 freeway coming down through Rockdale from Captain Cooks Bridge to the Cooks River. Cabramatta Creek – concern about the pumping station there. $5million is required for repairs. Sydney Water is doing a great job with bank restoration. 

Meeting finished at 8pm. 

Next meeting will be AGM on Tuesday 26 August
